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Minutes
(approved on 9/26/14)

Faculty Present:  J. Barry, A. Booth, A. Bostrom, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, M. Harris, M. Hoffman, C. Leiras, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, B. Martin, P. Ratliff-Miller, M. Shell-Weiss, M. Staves 

Administrative Ex-Officio Present: B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, S. Lipnicki, J. Potteiger, S. Soman, J. Stevenson
Ex-Officio Students Present:  A. Clark, A. Hubbard, A. Kabalyan, S. Lynn

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order 
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:03 AM. 
	

	II. Welcome and Introductions 
	M. Luttenton welcomed Graduate Council members and introductions were made around the room. 
	

	III. Approval of Agenda  
	
	Motion: J. Barry moved to approve the agenda. M. Staves seconded. Agenda approved. 

	IV. Approval of Minutes – April 25, 2014
	
	Motion:  A. Lowen moved to approve the Graduate Council minutes of April 25, 2014. N. Diarrassouba seconded. Minutes approved. 

	V.  Report of the Chair – M. Luttenton
	M. Luttenton reviewed the Graduate Council Annual Report 2013-14 and the charges from ECS for the current academic year. The Graduate Council is given the latitude to add new issues to the charges as they arise. It takes 5-8 months to create a policy and move it forward through faculty governance. GC members are encouraged to bring matters to the Graduate Council’s attention with regard to policies. 

There are many policies in place so the GC can now review existing policies to determine if they are working as intended and if they need revision to be more effective. GC members should talk to the faculty in their colleges and to graduate students about how policies affect them. 
	

	VI. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger 
	Graduate Student Enrollment 
The Fall 2014 graduate student head count is 3,458. The total number of graduate credit hours is 24,514 grad credit hours, an 11.2% increase from Fall 2013. 

Graduate Exit Survey 
The survey was completed during13-14 academic year. Over time, data will be combined in order to look at trends and to see how program changes affect the responses. The survey will be shared at the upcoming graduate faculty meeting and with UAS in October. Each GPD will receive a report for their program but those that received fewer than 4 responses won’t get a report. It was noted that both the mean score and the distribution should be evaluated. 
GC members discussed the survey results. Primary areas of discussion were survey respondent comments about lack of academic rigor among peers. This might indicate that admissions standards might not be high enough. The data would need to be evaluated by program to see where this might be an issue. There was also a perceived lack of employment assistance offered to students. In order to address this, the director of the Career Center, Troy Farley, was included in the New Graduate Student Orientation this fall. There were also concerns about the quality of academic advising and research opportunities. 

Admissions Requirements
Information on admissions requirements needs to be consistent on the GVSU website. Individual program admissions information varies depending on where one looks, e.g. department website, admissions, the catalog, the OGS website. GPDs will be asked to review their admissions requirements and make sure they are consistent throughout the websites. 
	

	VII. GSA Report – A. Clarke
	The GSA’s funding allocation for 2014-15 is $80,000.  GSA officers met with Bob Stoll concerning changing policies for graduate student funding to conferences in order to offer more opportunities for graduate students. GSA has been allotted 5 seats on faculty standing committees, 2 have been filled so far. One of GSA’s goals is to connect and communicate with all 18 graduate student organizations. GSA will meet with the organizations and their faculty advisors to discuss opportunities and communication streams, e.g. Facebook and Twitter. They are also looking for non-GSA students for the grad chamber. The GSA social media officer position was undefined so the position was changed to a membership officer. Still needed are student representatives for the Graduate Council, FTLC Advisory Committee, Facilities Planning, and University Assessment Committees. The GSA and Student Senate will work more collaboratively this year. The Student Senate president wants to fill 2 senate seats with graduate students rather than undergraduates. Grad Hub and Grad Club schedules are set. 

Last year, 66% of GSA funding was used for travel, but this year they will focus on student organizations to get more students involved by hosting events and professional development seminars, a PACES subcommittee, and more family friendly events. 
	

	VIII. Subcommittee Assignments
	The following subcommittee lists include voting members only. Ex-officio members will remain where they previously served. 

Curriculum Subcommittee: M. Staves, Chair; A. Bostrom, J. Engelsma, M. Harris, L. Huang, C. Leiras, B. Martin, P. Ratliff-Miller M. Shell-Weiss. 

Policy Subcommittee: A. Lowen, Chair; J. Barry, A. Booth, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, D. Eick/D. DeMuth, M. Hoffman, V. Long, M. Luttenton.  
The GC-CC will continue using Google Docs for reviewing curriculum proposals so that comments and corrections can be posted directly on the documents. Proposals can be viewed in SAIL as well. 
	

	IX. Adjournment
	
	Motion: N. Diarrassouba moved to adjourn. J. Barry seconded. The meeting adjourned at 10:43 AM. 


PAGE  
2

